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[bookmark: _GoBack]Representatives of Christian denominations with a significant rural presence and other organisations concerned with rural life and ministry meet as a Co-ordinating Group of Churches Together in England to discuss issues of common interest.  At the meeting in January 2018, new members from New Wine, the Roman Catholic Church and Salvation Army were welcomed.  Topics discussed included:

Review of the Listening Event – ‘A new bright story to tell about the Rural Church.’
Members of the CRG and invited guests with practical experience of rural ministry met together in October 2017 to listen to one another and to God.   This was an inspiring and lively time, with thoughtful worship, examples of good practice, a focus on mission and a clear desire to work together to build up an effective Christian presence in our villages and market towns.  

Urban Rural forum.  Informal discussions had taken place on the overlaps between urban and rural ministry.  This led to an invitation from CTE to a round-table meeting of the CRG and urban practitioners, who had much to learn from one another’s experience.  There was consensus that it is not helpful to think in terms of specific urban or rural issues - there are actually just ‘issues’ that need to be worked through in different contexts.  https://www.cte.org.uk/Publisher/File.aspx?ID=197219  
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News from Germinate: Arthur Rank Centre
This was the last meeting that Jerry Marshall attended as CEO of Germinate, and the Group thanked him for his notable contribution to rural mission and ministry over the last five years, and wished him well for the future.  We look forward to working with Rev Claire Maxim, who will take over this role at the end of April.  Meanwhile, do check out the resources on the website.  

‘That they all may be one’ – an interesting paper from Theos with insights into the work of Churches Together in England and contemporary ecumenism.

Book the dates:
· Thy Kingdom Come.  Join the global wave of prayer from 10-20 May A wide range of resources can be found at  https://www.thykingdomcome.global/ 
· ‘Growing Together’ - Rural Mission Sunday. 15 July 2018.  Resources will be available soon, including specially commissioned material for children and young people.
· Germinate Conference: 13 October 2018 in Coventry.  Plans for this exciting day to resource and encourage rural churches are well in hand, with Bishop David Walker booked as the keynote speaker.  More information / booking will be posted on the Germinate and CTE websites soon!
[image: https://irca.online/wp-content/uploads/2016/12/IRCA-Logo-FINAL-10cm-RGB-300dpi-300x300.jpg]
And finally: It’s not too late to book for the 4-yearly International Rural Churches Association (IRCA) conference in Lincoln, New Zealand from 15-21 April 2018.  Experience a rural church learning community, hear about rural ministry in New Zealand and share stories with others from around the world.  Full details are on the website https://irca.online/conferences/ 

Present: Elizabeth Clark (Chair & ARC / Methodist / URC), Jim Currin (CTE), Yann Dubreuil (New Wine), David Evans (Salvation Army), Andrew Foster (RC), Roger Greene (IRCA), Jill Hopkinson (ARC / C of E / Fresh Expressions Rural Hub), Andrew Jarrold (SA), Richard Kirlew (Agricultural Chaplains Association), Jerry Marshall (ARC CEO), Ann Wright (C of E / IRCA Europe)
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